Timepiece returns to former home

Bank presents cleaned-up clock to grade school
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ABINGDON - An antique clock of indeterminate age was returned to its original location Wednesday.

Hedding Grade School held an assembly where representatives from Galesburg's First Bank presented the school with the clock that once belonged to Hedding College. 

Michelle Andrews, principal at Hedding Grade School, told students the clock was "something exciting for the school."

"As you can see this clock is very old," Andrews said. "It is something that could be worth a lot, but it's worth a lot to us because it's part of Abingdon's history."

Hedding College, named for Methodist Bishop Elizah Hedding, was founded in 1857 on the piece of land where the elementary school stands.

According to the Abingdon Historical Society, the school was originally a collegiate seminary but included math, science, languages, music, fine arts and preparatory and oratory courses during and after the Civil War. Between 1895 and 1896 there were 17 faculty members and 403 students on campus.

The college closed in 1927 because the Methodist Church thought there were too many other schools in Illinois. Records from the college were transferred to Illinois Wesleyan University. The building was torn down in 1947, and in 1953 Hedding Grade School was built there.

The clock was given to First Bank, which at the time had a branch in Abingdon, for safekeeping. The only thing inside the clock was a piece of paper that said the wooden frame was designed by a local man, Rev. Hadaway, who served at Christian Church in Abingdon from 1935-45.

First Bank President Mark Blackburn said the bank had been storing the clock in different locations, including the Abingdon and Peoria branches, for many years. The clock was sent to Galesburg about a year ago and bank officials began brainstorming where it should go.

"We cleaned up the clock and looked into its history," Blackburn said. "We thought what better place to have it. This is the most appropriate place for it."

Andrews said a place will be cleared along the hallway opposite of Hedding's front doors for the clock to be hung.

"We hope (the students) will enjoy it and look at it, and think about all of the other people who have looked at it over the years in Hedding College and other places," Blackburn said.

